February 15, 1946 Dr. M. D. McComas Courtland, Kansas Dear Dr. McComas: Wayne "Bill" Replogle, our assistant coach here at the university, brings me greetings from you and tells me that he had two fine boys, Harold Pounds and Robert Stokes, whomyou brought to the banquet. I am mighty happy to know these boys are coming along so well and rest assured that we are anxious to have them attend the University of Kansas, if it is possible, and I hope that it will be. Such loyal and enthusiastic alumni as you are bound to impress these boys with a fine institution of which you are an alumnus. Assuring you that we are happy to hear from you and hoping to see you in the near future, I an Sincerely, Director of Physical Education, FCA:MF Varsity Basketball Coach.